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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 

Troop 243 Outings & Activities – April starts out with John Zimmerer’s Eagle Court of Honor on Sunday April 3rd in the St. Barnabas cafeteria at 2:00.  Field/Class A uniforms are appropriate. The Order of the Arrow Conclave, held at Crooked Creek is this same weekend.  The last day for flower sale submissions is April 13th with flower sale set up on April 27th.  Flowers for delivery can be picked up on April 28th with flower sale and customer pickup scheduled for April 30th and May 1st.   
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

April 6, 7:15 PM – Troop Meeting @ Klondike Elementary Park - Aviation

April 13, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings @ St. Barnabas Gallagher Hall

April 20, 7:00 PM – No Troop Meeting 
April 27, 6:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ St. Barnabas – Flower Sale Set Up – Wear Work Clothes

Order of the Arrow – Congratulations to our Order of the Arrow nominees!  These folks were elected and tapped out to join the OA on March 16th.  The chosen scouts are McCallister Cox, Garrett Groves, HN Lamb, Jordan Lyons, Kevin Tobin, Ruairi Williamson and Zach Yates.  Adults who were chosen are Ken Botner and Jay Groves.  HN Lamb, Kevin Tobin and Ruairi Williamson attended the OA Ordeal on March 18, 19 and 20th and are now members.   The rest of these folks have until this time next year to attend an OA Ordeal weekend and become members of the Order of the Arrow.  Additionally, Matthew Moermond attended the Brotherhood weekend also held on March 18th, 19th and 20th and he is now in the Brotherhood which is the next level up in the OA organization.
Troop Leadership meetings – April’s PLC will be held on April 17th which is a week earlier than normal due to Easter Sunday.  The adult meetings are cancelled for April.

Flower Sale – Keep those flower sales coming in!  On April 6th, bring your flower sales to St. Barnabas prior to going to the troop meeting at Klondike Park.  The final day for turning in flower sales is April 13th.  This is traditionally a very, very busy month for sales.  PLEASE use extra care when preparing your sales forms and stay around until your submission is complete. Every scout and their parents are expected to spend a significant amount of time helping with flower sale.  Sign up for your planned hours during the flower sale set up scheduled for April 27th).  Flower Sale Schedule: Wednesday April 27, 6 PM - 8:30 PM - Setup up; Thursday April 28 – 9:00 am - Flowers arrive and we'll need help sorting orders from 9 am to 1 pm.  Scouts who indicated they are going to pickup their customers' order will need to pick them up after 5:30 PM; Friday April 29 - Continue sorting orders and prepare the table sales area 8:30 am until we are finished, hopefully by 5:30 pm; Saturday April 30 - Early help should plan to arrive by 7 AM.  The flower sale is advertised to run 8 AM - 5 PM.  Every Scout should work at least 1 four hour shift on Saturday or Sunday. Sunday April 30 - Sale continues 8 AM - 2 PM.  We need as many scouts as possible to help teardown and cleanup from 1 PM - 4 PM.  If your customer did not pickup their order, you will need to come pick it up by 2 PM.  If there are any leftover flowers, from the table sale, we will be selling all week until they are gone.  Additional Commission may be possible.  Stay tuned for more emails.
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  Friends of Troop 243 is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  

Miscellaneous – Because of Holy Week, there is no troop meeting on April 20th. Mr. Kennedy’s Citizenship in the Community Merit Badge group will be going to Fern Creek Fire Department Monday, April 11 at 7:00 to fulfill one of the final requirements. The scouts who are working on the camping merit badge will camp the night of April 9th.












